
Harper Junior High School

Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, May 27, 2008

I. Call to Order– Joyce Hamaguchi


· The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.

· Joyce H. asked if there were any comments about or changes to the minutes from last month’s meeting, and there were none. A vote was taken to approve the April 23, 2008 meeting minutes. All were in favor.

· Joyce H. reported that Madeline Brattesani is sick and Lynne Rumery is at her son’s last baseball game, thus both are unable to attend tonight’s meeting.

· Joyce thanked Debbie Finley, Cliva Mee, Paul Harder, and Madeline Brattesani for the many years of service they each dedicated to the Harper Band Boosters. All of these parents will be moving on to DHS since they all have children graduating from Harper this year.

· Joyce also thanked Ken for completing his first year as Harper’s Band Director. She presented him with a handful of blank music tags from Watermelon Music to attach to Harper’s instruments, so that they will be easily identified as belonging to Harper while being transported to and from the IPAB. Joyce H. also gave Ken a gift of 2 music-related DVDs to show to his band classes. Ken thanked Joyce for the gifts.

· Ken said he hoped that everyone liked the new format of the Spring Concert, with all of the groups on the stage at the same time. He said it was a tight squeeze to get everyone up there, but he felt that it worked well. He noted that this set-up allowed each of the bands to watch the others perform, which was a first for many of the students. 

II. Band Director’s Report – Ken Bower
· Ken said he is looking ahead to the upcoming performance of selected students at the Mondavi Center Concert on June 4th. There will not be a need to transport instruments to this performance since percussion pieces will already be available at the Mondavi Center. Parents of the performers at the Mondavi will each get one complimentary ticket to the performance. 

· Ken reported that the Jazz Band will be performing at Valley Oak’s Spring Carnival on Friday, June 6th, as well as on June 10th at Harper’s Day on the Green. He is fairly certain that the Valley Oak Carnival performance starts at 6:00 or 6:15 p.m. For this performance, he will need a parent to help haul the amplifiers, and he will put the drum set in his minivan.

· Looking ahead, Ken anticipates that next year’s Band Boosters President should have an easier time than in past years. This is because many of the band’s needs have already been taken care of, such as the purchase of $1,000 to $1,500 worth of sheet music. One additional instrument may also be purchased with the remaining funds from this year.

· Paul complimented the Band Boosters for purchasing such a solid foundation of instruments for Harper over the past four years without any help from the District or the school. Ken is very happy with the purchases, and said he also has what he currently needs for the Jazz Band. He acquired a keyboard for the Jazz Band from the elementary school supply that had not been used by anyone in four years, which he now considers as belonging to Harper.

· Claire LeFlore asked if Ken thinks any repairs might be needed over the summer months. Ken will not have an answer about those until he gets all of the borrowed instruments back, but he anticipates there will just be a need for minor adjustments here and there.

· Joyce H. asked if Principal Inns had solidified the structure of the band classes for next year. Ken answered that he has not heard from him yet, but he expects that there will be a Jazz Band again next year. Ken said he wants to make it clear to the counselors that Advanced Band students will be up to the discretion of the Band Director. Ken has a few students that he plans to retain in Concert Band based on their behavior in the classroom. 

· Ken expects the Advanced Band will increase in size and the Concert Band will decrease in size when comparing next year’s enrollment to the current year’s enrollment. He said it would be nice to be able to split the Advanced Band students into two classes, and he plans to discuss this with David after he gets the final class lists which were delayed this year. Claire expressed her concern with the amount of music that the students would actually learn in a class of 70 students. 

· Barbara Celli suggested the possibility of getting a TA from UC Davis for the Advanced Band. Ken commented that an assistant would not necessarily solve what he sees as the major problem, which is the massive size of a class of 70 students in a small room. 

· Joyce H. asked if Ken thinks David will ask him to choose to either have a Jazz Band or two classes of Advanced Band, and Ken said he thinks so. 

· Barbara Celli asked if Ken could compare Harper’s number of band students to those at any other junior high, and Ken thinks he could compare Harper’s number (142) to the number at Holmes (which he thinks is 160). 

· Joyce B. said she was told by Clyde Quick that the number of Holmes band students took a big jump upwards when Holmes added an additional strand of GATE to the school this past year. This jump in band student enrollment is what allowed him to split his Advanced Bands into 8th and 9th grades. Claire thinks for the sake of all of the students, it might be best to split the Harper Advanced Band students into 8th and 9th grades, rather than having a Jazz Band which only benefits a select number of students.

·  Joyce B. asked if it would be possible to turn the Jazz Band into a club if the class were eliminated. Ken said this would be possible, but that the Jazz Band would no longer run at such a high degree of professionalism if this were the case. 

· Ken does not count on getting four classes, but he thinks the numbers may support it. 

· Ken asked who the contact person is for the Band Boosters, and Joyce H. answered that it is now Claire LeFlore. Ken expressed his sorrow in seeing some of the parents graduate on with their students.

III. Treasurer's Report – Joyce Hamaguchi
· Joyce distributed and presented the Treasurer’s Report in Madeline’s absence. Copies of this report are available upon request.  

· Joyce pointed out that the $240 raised at the Spring Concert was donated to DSOMA.

IV. Election of HBB Officers for 2008-09 – Joyce Hamaguchi
· Joyce H. presented the proposed slate of Officers for next year as follows: Claire LeFlore as President, Lynne Rumery as Treasurer, and Joyce Boulanger as Secretary. A vote was taken to approve this slate of Officers for 2008-09 and all were in favor. The motion passed unanimously.

· Joyce H. said she brought some binders and other items to pass off to Claire at the close of tonight’s meeting. 

· Joyce H. pointed out that we do not have a person to fill the position of Vice President yet, and she asked if anyone was interested. Barbara Celli asked what the responsibilities of the position were, and Joyce answered that the Vice President needs to be available to perform the President’s duties when the President is unable to do so. Claire expressed that she would love to have a person she can count on when she cannot make it to a meeting. Barbara Celli said she would be interested in the position of Vice President, but she expressed her inability to handle the communications/list serve aspect of the position due to her work responsibilities. Joyce H. handled this aspect the past two years in her role as President. Claire said she is interested in delegating out the role of communications to others next year, and said she is currently looking for someone to fulfill this need.

· A motion was made and seconded to nominate Barbara Celli as Vice President for 2008-09. A vote was taken and all were in favor, thus it passed unanimously.

· Joyce H. suggested that Carrie Juchau may be willing to be in charge of coordinating instrument transportation for next year.

V.

Discuss Preliminary Plans for Next Year





· Joyce H. handed out a spreadsheet that compares revenues and expenses by category over the past four years. She gave a brief summary of some of the year’s highlights, mentioning that the Band Boosters raised close to $8,000 this year, and that 14 families (10% of the band)  participated in Nugget Scrip on and off during the year, raising about $1,300. Barbara Celli said her experience has been that the Scrip rate usage goes up if the families are contacted personally, with a phone call for example.

· Joyce H. said she is very happy with the prices and types of instruments Ken was able to order with the Direct Donation funds this year.

· Joyce H. suggested to Claire LeFlore that she consider using the comparison spreadsheet as a resource for next year.

· Claire asked Ken what he sees as the band’s needs for next year. Ken said he feels like the bands are in good shape right now, and he doesn’t currently have any acute needs for next year. Claire again brought up the suggestion to consider having someone from UC Davis work with the various instrument sections, depending on how the class enrollment figures pan out. She also suggested we consider paying someone to help out, possibly utilizing the Band Booster funds to do this. Ken said the only unknown with that idea is how good the person hired will be beforehand, which can be somewhat of a gamble. Joyce H. mentioned the need to be mindful of the tax laws that come into effect when someone is being paid for a service. Paul Harder commented that a 1099 tax form must be provided to any individual that is paid more than $600 during the calendar year. Ken suggested we consider hiring a retired band teacher to help out in the classroom if the class size exceeds 70. 

· Ken said his first priority for next year is to have four classes (Jazz Band, Concert Band, and two Advanced Band classes). The purchases of another tuba or a tenor saxophone are first on his list of instrument purchases. A second tuba would allow him to also have one in Concert Band. He will try to let Claire know his instrument preferences by the end of this school year. Joyce H. said the last tuba was purchased for about $3,000.  

· Paul suggested that if the Band Boosters plans to implement a Direct Donation Drive next year, from a fundraising point-of-view, we would be wise to come up with a concrete reason for the funding need beforehand. Claire recommended this issue be discussed at the first meeting of the new school year.

· Barbara Celli and everyone else present once again thanked Joyce H. for her outstanding and thorough leadership for the past two years. 

VI. Adjourn
· The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
· The first meeting of 2008-09 will likely be held sometime in August, 2008.

These minutes were respectfully submitted by Joyce Boulanger, Secretary of the Harper Band Boosters.
